Parish Council Report
September 2012

After the summer break, the Parish Council met on September 18th.  Major issues discussed were:

· proposed improvements to the steps of the jitty in Back Lane;

· the VW event during the weekend of 14th , 15th  and 16th September;
· road closures;

· the delivery of the oak frame for the bus shelter

· overhanging trees in Back Lane;
· the restarting of the Youth Club
· planning applications.
Villagers have, for some time now, been concerned about the safety of the jitty steps.  The Parish Council decided to commission the County Council to rebuild the steps and add a safety rail.  This will cost the parish over £3.600, but it was felt that this was a good investment.  We also agreed a small expenditure on clearing overhanging branches from the verge in Back Lane.  If you have vegetation on your property which overhangs paths or the road, please consider clearing it this autumn - and then add the prunings to the village bonfire!
The VW event appeared to have been well run, but several villagers have expressed their concerns about the noise, especially on the Friday evening, when the bass notes were particularly intrusive, reaching as far as Back Lane!  We are exploring with the Borough Council, who license such events, what can be done to limit their impact on our peaceful village.
We have been informed that the Dunchurch-Southam Road (A426) will be closed from Dunchurch to the Draycote corner for about two weeks starting on 11th October.  Details will be on the website as well as elsewhere in this edition of Birdsong.  Villagers will need to remember this when they set off for Rugby via Dunchurch!  It is likely, too, that there will be extra traffic through the village as a result of this closure.  There will also be a closure of a road in Draycote village.
Councillors were pleased to hear that the Youth Club has started up again, thanks to the efforts of a group of two mums and three teenagers.  The first meeting on Friday 14th September attracted 14 youngsters.  Let’s hope it goes from strength to strength.  More members and helpers will be made very welcome.

The construction of the bus shelter will start in early October.  The council agreed to provide a brass plate to recognise its rebuild, thanks to very generous contributions from individual villagers, as well as from the Parish Council and the Distribution Fund.

The council was consulted on two Planning Applications since July.  We raised concerns about the proposed reduction of parking spaces at the Boat Inn, but had no comments to make about a proposed additional bedroom at The Barn in Back Lane.
As usual, I remind all villagers that they are very welcome to attend our meetings; the next one is at 7.30pm on Tuesday 16th October.  If you have any questions or issues you wish to discuss, don’t hesitate to contact any of us.  My number is 633755.

Diana Turner

Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council

